
 

Urgent update: Salary Increases 20/21 
 

Failure to implement salary adjustments in terms of resolution 1/2018 

Members were previously informed of the developments regarding the implementation of the PSCBC 

Resolution 1/2018. It is unfortunate that the employer has refused to implement the above agreement 

as per clause 3.3 of the resolution. 

 

As previously reported, the PSA believes that the employer is in breach of the contract of employment 

and will enforce it through the Labour Court. The PSA has finalised its papers and the Registrar of the 

Labour Court was approached for a case number. The Labour Court subsequently issued a directive 

on how its operations will continue under level-4 lockdown and informed our lawyers that there will be 

no case numbers allocated during the lockdown, save for urgent applications. 

 

It is unfortunate that we will have to wait for the reopening of the court in order to obtain a case 

number and to properly serve and file the wage dispute, as per the court rules. Members must rest 

assure that the PSA will protects their rights and interests in this regard. 

 

Members will be kept informed of any new developments. 
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